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Minutes of the -

2020 Annual General Meeting Ryde - Eastwood Hawks Touch Football Association Inc.
Thursday 11 June, 2020. Putney Bowling Club
TIME: Commenced 7:10 PM. Chair Person – Paul Wines
PRESENT: Total of 14 people (12 People with voting rights).

Senior Team Delegates: (12) Paul Wines (West Ryde Thai Massage - Summer), Lisa Wines (Ken Morrow Women), Nicola Wines (West Ryde Thai Massage - Winter), Andrew Goggin (Ryan Wilks 3), Geoff Bowman (Ryan Wilks - Winter), Pat Walsh (Boronia Park Framing), Ron Ryan (Ryan Wilks 1), Mark Lindsay (Victorious Secret), Sharlene Wong (Code Red Angels), Doug Vail (Knock on Wood), Chris Hopper (Ryan Wilks 2) and Bill Calleja (Girls who can’t play)
Junior Team Delegates: (0) 

Life Members: (0)
Nominated Members: (0) 

Others present: (2) Liam Liston, Regan Walsh
Apologies: (3) Graham Churchill, Ron White, Dave Kelly
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS AGM:

Moved that the Minutes of the previous AGM be taken as read.


Proposed: Bill Calleja

Seconded: Doug Vail

Vote: Unanimous
Moved that the Minutes of the previous AGM be accepted:

Proposed: Lisa Wines 

Seconded: Nicola Wines 

Vote: Unanimous
Matters arising from Minutes of previous AGM

1. No matters arising from Minutes of previous AGM
PRESIDENTS REPORT: 
Andrew Goggin presented his President’s report.

He spoke about the year being another year of consolidation but along with this consolidation there has been significant improvement and progress.
He advised that the winter comp was still being considered.

He thanked the referees, the sponsors/partners, the members of the Rep Team Committee and non-board members who had added to the club’s performance. He also thanked the parents of the junior team players, all the representative players and the representative team coaches and managers.
He said that referees still need to be treated better so that we can retain their services.
He congratulated the winning teams in the Monday night competition and commended all teams for their attitude.

He went through the club’s achievements at the representative level and he set out some of the social occasions that the club supported throughout the year. 
He highlighted that a Representative Team Committee had been working for 2 years now and had had great results in terms of getting teams on the field.
He encouraged people to promote the club whenever possible.

He thanked the committee for their efforts throughout the year.

(Note: A full copy of the report is available on the club’s website under the “Documents” tab.) 

Accepted by: Ron Ryan
Seconded by: Pat Walsh
Vote: Unanimous
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
The Treasurer, Mark Lindsay presented the Financial Statements for the year ended 30 April, 2020.
Mark advised that the club achieved a profit of $1,294 for the year and had nett assets of $68,196.

He advised we are in a position to absorb any upfront or capital costs without exhausting cash and can hopefully use the surplus to grow the association and support the players within it. We can now pay any upfront affiliation fees and accommodation fees for JSC without causing financial distress and will be in a position to make a financial contribution for lights if requested by the council if we want to start a night time competition.

We are also in a position to cope with a reduced sponsorship level as happened this year due to the COVID-19 pandemic reducing the ability of sponsors to contribute.
He then went through the highlights of the accounts.
(Note: A copy of the Financial Statements are available on the club’s website under the “Documents” tab.) 

Accepted by: Sharlene Wong
Seconded by: Chris Hopper
Seconded by:
Vote: Unanimous
SECRETARY’S REPORT:

The Secretary, Paul Wines, went through the meetings initiated by the Board throughout the year.  He also set out the attendance of the board members at board meetings.
During the year the board met 6 times and the attendance was as follows

President – Andrew Goggin 6 
Treasurer – Mark Lindsay 6 
Secretary – Paul Wines 6
Directors – Bill Calleja 6
  Doug Vail 6
  Chris Hopper 6
  Ron Ryan 4
He set out the numerous other meetings that members of the Board had attended.

He advised that all required forms to NSW Touch had been submitted on time.
He advised that during the year Touch Football Australia (TFA) made a decision to move its “Competition Management and Registration system” to a new platform. This should have some positive effects in terms of making it easier to register in future but it meant the website that was previously provided by SportsTG was no longer available. 

He advised that there is a new website.

He advised that the club’s Facebook and Instagram pages compliments the club’s website.
He thanked the rest of the board for their efforts throughout the year.

(Note: A full copy of the report is available on the club’s website under the “Documents” tab.) 

Accepted by: Lisa Wines
Seconded by: Andrew Goggin
Vote: Unanimous
DIRECTOR OF REFEREES REPORT:

The Director of Referees, Doug Vail presented his report on referees.

Junior referee ranks increased but only marginally. 

However senior referees increased substantially. He attributed this to the success of the referees’ program which saw junior referees graduate to controlling senior matches.

He advised that very few games required duty referees.

Besides refereeing in the local comp the referees also did carnivals and rep tournaments.

He commended the appointment of Pat Brandley to the Rep Team Committee as Referee Co-Ordinator for rep team requirements.

He also advised that there were still too many incidents of referee abuse. 

He said that a zero tolerance to referee abuse was still the goal.

He thanked all the referees for their efforts.

(Note: A full copy of the report is available on the club’s website under the “Documents” tab.) 

Accepted by: Ron Ryan
Seconded by: Mark Lindsay
Vote: Unanimous
ELECTION: 
Patron:

Ron White was nominated to continue as Patron and Ron accepted the nomination.
Nominated by: Andrew Goggin
Seconded by: Paul Wines
Vote: Unanimous
In accordance with the constitution, nominations for board positions had been called for and at the closing date for nominations, the only person to be nominated for President was Andrew Goggin.
Andrew Goggin was duly elected unopposed to the position of President. 
Mark Lindsay was the only nominee for the Treasurer’s position and was elected unopposed.
Paul Wines was the only nominee for the Secretary’s position and was elected unopposed.  

There were only four candidates for the remaining four board positions. 
Bill Calleja, Ron Ryan, Chris Hopper and Doug Vail were elected unopposed. 
ELECTED COMMITTEE MEMBERS:
PRESIDENT: Andrew Goggin

TREASURER: Mark Lindsay
SECRETARY: Paul Wines

COMMITTEE MEMBER: Bill Calleja
COMMITTEE MEMBER: Doug Vail
COMMITTEE MEMBER: Ron Ryan
COMMITTEE MEMBER: Chris Hopper
PATRON: Ron White
Special Resolution 

Nil. 
GENERAL BUSINESS: 
1. An ordinary resolution was put to the meeting. The resolution was:
The Members hereby approve and agree to expenditure by the Club of amounts approved in advance by the Board of Directors until the next Annual General Meeting of the Club for the following expenditure and benefits for Directors:

(i) The reasonable cost of snacks and beverages for Directors during a Board Meeting totalling a maximum of $100 per Board Meeting.

(ii) The reimbursement of the cost of attending official functions to represent the Club.
(iii) A club jacket for each Board member

Proposed: Lisa Wines
Seconded: Bill Calleja
Vote: Carried unanimously 
There being no further General Business the meeting was closed at 8:05 PM.
